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June 22, 19%0

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555

Attention: Document Control Desk
References: (a) Facility Operating License No. NPF-86, Docket No. 50-443

(b) NYN-90097, dated April 23, 1990, "Application to Amend
Facility Operating License No, NPF-86 With Regard to Sale
and Leaseback Transactions By The United Illuminating
Company", T.C. Feigenbaum to NRC Document Control Desk

(c) NYN-90121, dated June 6, 1990, "Information on Owner
Participant and Owner Trustee in The United 'lluminating
Company's Sale/Leaseback Transaction", T, C. Feigenbaum to
NRC Document Control Desk

Subject: Connecticut Department of Puvblic Utility Control (CDI'UC) Decision
on Application of The United Illuminating Company fo ' Approval of
the Sale and Leaseback of A Portion of Seabrook Unit No. 1

Gentlemen:

On April 23, 1990, New Hampshire Yankee (NHY) submitted a proposed
amendment to the Facility Operating License No. NPF-86 regarding the sale
and leaseback of a portion of The United ILluminating Company's (UI)
ownership share in Seabrook Station Unit No. 1 (Reference (b)). 1In
Reference (c¢), NHY provided the NRC with the identities of the Owner Trustee
and the Owner Participant and enclosed the appropriate information required
by regulation.

The purpose of this letter is to formally notify the NRC that UI
received the approval of the Connecticut Department of Public Utility
Control in a Decision dated June 8. A copy of that decision is enclosed.
NHY will inform you when the required approval is received from the New
Hampshire Public Utility Commission. NHY will continue to comply with its
obligation to notify the NRC in writing prior to any changes in the terms
and conditions of this transaction.

Very truly yours,

S S . -
2006280417 9006232 ;;ad?/t,xfﬁ?ngZQA'
ADOCH ﬂ”“"iyﬁfﬁl Ted C. Feigenbaum
-[:1‘
Enclosure

TCF:JBH/ssl/
New Hainpshire Yankee Division of Public Service Company of New Hampshire f

ERTe £ P.O. Box 300 * Seabrook, NH 03874 ¢ Telephone (603) 474 9521

[

/005
|

\o



United Stetes Nuclear Regulatory Commission June 22, 1990
Attention: Document Control Desk Page 2

Regional Administrator

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Qegion 1

475 Allendale Road

King of Prussia, PA 10406

Mr. Noel Dudley

NRC Senior Resident Inspector
P.O. Box 1149

Seabrook, NH 03874

Mr. George L. Iverson, Director
Office of Emergency Management
State Office Park South

107 Pleasant Street

Concord, NH 03301



